MILFOIL & INVASIVE AQUATIC WEEDS COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF MEETING
February 22, 2012
6:30PM

NEW DURHAM TOWN HALL

PRESENT:
Art Hoover, Chairman, Susan Hoover, Aline Goss, Lee Ann Beals, Wayne Glidden
Absent:
Alan McQuiston, Cynthia Quimby, Fred Quimby, Tom Rogenski, Skip Atkinson, Fawn Choate 

1.
Call to order:  Art Hoover convened the scheduled monthly meeting at 6:30PM at the Town Hall
2. 
Art reported that an application fee of $625.00 was paid to Aquatic Control Technology for the 2012 treatment of Merrymeeting River/Jones Pond and the balance of the application fee of $625.00 will be deferred until after the vote at Town Meeting in March.  The timeframe for the treatment is late June or early July.
3.
Amy Smagula of DES notified the committee that grant funds up to $4275.00 have been approved for the 2012 treatment.  The invoices will be sent to her as they are received from Aquatic Control Technology.  She will be up in the spring to survey and help guide treatment activities.

4.
Art will attend a Town Warrant call in on February 27th at the Library to answer any questions regarding the Warrant Articles for milfoil treatment.

5.
Fred will speak at the Town Meeting, addressing the need for funds for milfoil treatment.  Committee members should also attend to speak in favor of the Warrant Articles.

6.
The committee discussed whether the Warrant Articles should be amended to ask for the full amount for the 2012 treatment in order to have a surplus for next year.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:10pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 18th at 6:30PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Susan Hoover
-
